
February 16, 2018 

18939 120th Avenue NE, Ste 112   /   Bothell, WA 98011   /   425.485.5800   /   leidos.com/civil 

Mr. Dale Myers 
Washington State Department of Ecology 
Northwest Regional Office 
3190 160th Avenue SE 
Bellevue, WA  98008-5452 

Subject: Revised Remedial Investigation Field Investigations Schedule 
Agreed Order No. 13815 
4700 Brooklyn Avenue NE, Seattle, Washington (Chevron Site #90129) 

Dear Mr. Myers: 

Pursuant to Article VIII.J of Agreed Order (AO) No. DE 13815 (effective date of January 
11, 2017) Leidos Inc. (Leidos), on behalf of Chevron Environmental Management 
Company (CEMC), makes the following request for an extension of a schedule deadline.     

Leidos, on behalf of CEMC, requests that Item 3, of Exhibit 2, Table 1 of the AO be 
revised to provide that the Remedial Investigation field investigations be completed 
“Within 12 months following Ecology’s approval of the Final Remedial Investigation 
Work Plan,” rather than “180 days after Final Remedial Investigation Work Plan,” as 
currently provided in the AO.  Accordingly, the Remedial Investigation field 
investigation would be completed by July 24, 2018, rather than January 22, 2018. 

It is our understanding that Ecology supports this schedule extension because it will 
allow for two additional rounds of groundwater samples to be collected from the newly 
installed groundwater monitoring wells as part of the Remedial Investigation field 
investigation.  It will also allow for further downgradient delineation of any soil and 
groundwater impacts at the Site, as part of the field investigation.   The requested 
schedule extension does not affect the schedule of any other AO deliverables.  This 
schedule extension would also not affect the Interim Action schedule.  If Ecology 
concurs, we propose that this requested schedule revision not be considered a substantial 
change under Article VIII.J.3 of the AO, meaning that no amendment of the AO would 
be required.   

We have discussed this proposed schedule change with FH Brooklyn and our 
understanding is that they concur with the schedule extension request.   




